Minutes for the August 22, 2008 Academic Senate Meeting
Present: Mary Farmer, Steven Farmer, Rosie Vierra, Juli Umetsu, Jill Fitzpatrick, Larry Janik, Bruce Butler, Kate Acks, Sharon Gibson, Richard Hill, Jung Park, Kathleen Hagan, Stephen Stenson, Cynthia Foreman, Ben Guerrero, Kahele Dukelow, Kalei Ka‘eo, Ron St John, Elaine Yamashita, Lee Stein, Margaret Christensen, Elisabeth Armstrong, David Grooms, Julie Potter Dunlop, Joyce Yamada, Tim Marmack, Doris Casey, Mark Slattery, Anne Scharnhorst, Carlton Atay, Carol Petith-Zbiciak, Karolyn Braun, Karol Morris, Chuck Carletta, Sunny Cabello, Maggie Ward, Donna Harbon, Kiope Raymond, Cyrilla Pascual, Lorelle Peros, Julie Powers, Diane Meyer, Fely Sales, Daniel Kruse, Gayle Early, Ann Emmsley, Nancy Johnson, Ann Pitcaithley, Denise Cohen, Sally Irwin, Michael Takemoto, Ryan Daniels, Jennifer Owen, Renée Riley, Malia Johnson, Vinnie Linares, Peter Fisher, Rosemary Perreira, Eric Engh, Marge Kelm, BK. Griesemer, Jan Moore, Rafi Boritzer, Mark Hoffman, Dean Louie, Kathleen Mumford, Laura Lees, and Emmerson Timmons.
Called to order at 10:08 a.m.

II. Approval of Minutes for 5/2/08

III. Introductions

IV. Unfinished Business

· Mental Health Counselor Update

Elaine Yamashita reported there were interviews during the summer and the hiring process is moving along.  An office has been set aside for the position and the title might change. 

· Status of new Science Building

Bruce Butler reported $25 million have been appropriated, but not yet released, for the new Science Building. Because the original building plans required over $30 million, changes have been made, including from 2 stories to 1 story, elimination of rooms, auditorium, and photovoltaic. The building will have a roof designed to receive photovoltaics. Engineers and architect have designed for modular construction so add-ons can be in made easily the future. The bidding is going well and in progress. Timeline is unsure. Science building will be east of Ag building, where current parking lot is. Current Science Building renovation is done—modular air conditioning has been installed. The current Science Building will still be available for use. Nursing program and Dental Hygiene Program are looking to use some of the space.
· Academic Probation Policy Committee Update

The committee will be covering retention among other issues this year. The retention coordinator is being advertised.

V. Standing Committee Reports/ Updates

· Curriculum and Assessment
BK Griesemer reported the following: 

· The Fall 2008 deadline for curriculum regular proposals is Monday, October 6. ATP proposals are due September.
· Clyde Sakamoto will come to the next Curriculum meeting to discuss the ATP process and ASC. 
· 2007-2008 proposals have all been signed. Proposers will receive documentation for their files. 
· Curriculum Central postponed to Spring 2009. Deby Amby will be learning the web portion of Curriculum Central.  She has also been working on creating the content portion of the revised CAR and course outlines. Suggestions from the committee have been incorporated into the new versions. A few changes include Category V is now for overarching SLO’s and Category VI has been re-titled. All will be available online. Curriculum 101 will be offered again this year to help guide proposers. Instructions for how to propose courses are now available on the website. Also, you can call BK for more information or help. 
· A list of courses that have not been reviewed in the past 5 years has been distributed to all department chairs, who will work on updating these. 

· ASC: certificates housed in the Liberal Arts Program. Cannot extend the number of credits of an AA. A student can receive an ASC before receiving the AA and without declaring the Liberal Arts AA.
Discussion: Humanities department has raised some concerns about the ASC. Hawaiian Studies has an ASC that has really benefited the students. Students have felt really good about receiving an ASC. There have been concerns about the grade level, which have been discussed by the Senate. Currently the ASC is still in the negotiation stage. Is this process following the timeline determined by the charter when a resolution has been passed by the senate? 
· Assessment Committee met yesterday to discuss plans for Fall 2008. In programs we are closing the loop with program reviews, with courses we will be closing the loop with assignment alignment.

The senate thanked BK Griesemer’s work with Assessment, recognizing that because of her work, MCC is ahead of many other campuses with assessment innovations.

· Procedures and Policy
Vinnie Linares reported a committee has been formed to look at how to implement and support the Probation Policy. The Probation Policy will be in place at the earliest by Fall 2009.  If you want a forgiveness policy or anything else, please come forward to the committee. The next meeting is next Friday. The “CR/NC” policy is now in place and currently in the catalog. 

· Planning and Budget

Cindy Foreman reported the following:

Biennium Budget: Items we are requesting for next fiscal year

· Items still alive include 4 positions for workforce development (includes Dental Hygiene, Ocean Science, Lab tech)
· Student Persistence: (2 positions) Additional position in Financial Aid
· Remedial Developmental Deficiencies (3 positions) Math Instructor, English Instructor, and The Learning Center Director 
· Electric bill

· Interisland airfare

· Furniture and equipment

Current fiscal 

· Carry-over of $933,999 (4.22%) this year. According to WASC, we are obliged to carry over 3%. This money is in general funds, student activities, tuition and fee, and other areas. We cannot just spend this carry over. It’s difficult to rearrange carry over. Ex: Hale Haumana has deficit of $86,224. There is potential of repurposing Hale Haumana, but nothing is coming forward right now. 
Discussion: Land was originally provided by the County for the purpose of the dorms. Potential problems if we change purpose of land. 
·  Electricity is currently a problem. We budgeted 1.5 million for electricity expenses last year. It cost 1.7 million. So next year we are budgeting 2.1 million to accommodate rate increase. We are requesting money from the legislature. We can also adjust our behavior here on campus. Consider not turning on your lights, adjusting temperatures, and use of projectors or equipment. 
· Because of 4% reduction and 4% restriction, the following have been cut:
$100,000 taken out of computer replacement funds; new security enhancement fund; IT specialist; apprenticeship program will lose some funding; Student Services will not get clerk; some scholarship money will not go out right away; Construction Academy’s budget cut by $80,000; lecturer budget cut by $100,000; and the Retention Coordinator and Instructional Designer will be funded by Perkins and will have CTE focus

Total cut: $699,969

· Teaching Improvement

Renée Riley reported Marty-Jean Bender and Eric Engh will put together a Survey Monkey to get feedback from the campus about the TIC goals. Please email ideas for renaming the committee to Renée Riley (rriley@hawaii.edu) by next Friday. There will be a prize ($25 gift certificate) for the winning name.
VI. Ad Hoc Committee Reports/ Updates

· Social 

Emmerson Timmons reported the committee is looking to have a Salsa (dancing) party. More information will be passed out later. 

· Safety Plan and Procedures

Elaine Yamashita reported the committee has sent out some information. If you have any questions, please see the committee members. An email will be sent out to invite you to join the committee. Lisa Deneen will be laminating safety numbers and information to post around campus.
· Evaluating Administrators

Bruce Butler reported the committee sent out several surveys to evaluate the administrators. In general approval ratings, Clyde Sakamoto scored 70%; David Tamanaha scored 80%; and Alvin Tagomori scored 80%. The comments have been compiled and will be presented to each administrator for further discussion.
Discussion: An evaluation for Suzette Robinson will be distributed later this fall semester. 

New Business:

A draft of the Applied Research Guidelines was distributed for senate review. Elaine Yamashita will follow up on finding out the process for discussion on this issue.

· ABIT update

Rafi Boritzer reported the following:
· Enrollment is up: 25 enrolled in one 3rd year course; 4th year course is still low-enrolled. 
· A curriculum revision will be submitted to the curriculum committee. This revision (alteration of sequences and so on) will allow more access and entries into the program to accommodate the needs of our students, the changing market place, and the accreditation recommendations.  Welcome to Richard Hill, professor of Humanities to the ABIT group. 
· This summer Rafi participated in the Po‘okela Project to provide glimpse into business plans and business careers for high school students. We measured effectiveness of the program by assessing students’ attitudes about business. Results were very favorable.

Announcements:
· BOR will be visiting October 23, 2008.

· Handouts are available

· Two slots left for Ask-me tables. Please sign up with Diane Meyer.

Next meeting: September 12, 2008 (1:30 p.m.-3:30p.m.)

